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Highlights of the week 

• Collective Worships continued this week with families joining us. Well done to 
all of our children. 

• Thanks to the PTA for organising the Easter Bingo. It was great fun for all.  

• Many thanks to all those who brought in sponsor money for the 
CAFOD Lent Challenge ‘Walk Against Hunger’. We will update you 
after the half term with total funds received. 

COVID-19 email for school 

If there is an emergency out of normal school hours and you need to inform us of anything COVID related 

please email the school email address and covid19@stannesprimaryknowsley.co.uk 

Attendance 

Attendance is vital for our children to achieve in many ways. We are currently thinking of more incentives 

to improve our attendance—we are cashing in this week with money for all classes.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week’s overall attendance is 89.2% 

 

Well done to Wales, Dragonflies and Year 4 who tied with the running totals for money earned for 100% 

attendance days. They will receive their money to spend in the new term. 

Weekly Attendance 

Wales - Mrs Henesy 95.5% 

Scotland – Miss Hodgson 91.3% 

Bumblebees – Miss Doran 67.9% 

Dragonflies – Miss Williams 88.9% 

Ladybirds – Miss Frodsham 98.8% 

Year 3 – Miss Barton 92.5% 

Year 4/3 – Miss Howarth 91.1% 

Year 4 – Mrs Bannister 96.9% 

Year 5 – Mrs Williams 85.7% 

Year 6/5 – Mrs Reale-Smith 84.6% 

Year 6 – Miss Hodgkiss 88.1% 

Running Totals—Money Earned  

Wales - Mrs Henesy £18.50 

Scotland – Miss Hodgson £15.00 

Bumblebees – Miss Doran £7.50 

Dragonflies – Miss Williams £18.50 

Ladybirds – Miss Frodsham £9.00 

Year 3 – Miss Barton £15.00 

Year 4/3 – Miss Howarth £12.50 

Year 4 – Mrs Bannister £18.50 

Year 5 – Mrs Williams £12.00 

Year 6/5 – Mrs Reale-Smith £7.00 

Year 6 – Miss Hodgkiss £7.00 



Day Club  Time Year Group 

Monday Girls Football with Mr Corless 3-4pm Years 3, 4 and 5 

Tuesday 

Tennis with Mr Rutter 

Good Grub Club 

Good Grub Club 

3-4pm  

3-4pm 

3-4pm 

UKS2 

KS1 

KS2 

Wednesday Cricket with Mr Rutter 3-4pm LKS2 

Thursday Multiskills with Mr Rutter 3-4pm Reception 

Friday Yoga with Mrs Mitchell 3-4pm KS1 

Extra Curricular Activities Offer  

Weekly message from Mr Anderson 

 

 

Dear families, 

Thank you again for another wonderful half term which ends in the build up to Easter. This week is the     

biggest week in the Church year, so please do remember why Easter is celebrated. A big thank you to all 

who attended Collective Worship this week too. This half term has seen so much change especially in      

regards to Covid-19 and what is expected and again, we have adapted and adjusted for this. We will be   

working hard to improve attendance across the school (which has been affected by various reasons) when 

we return. 

We have planned out the rest of the year and you will note added dates in our next newsletter for your      

calendar.  For example our community day is planned for Saturday 16th July. 

On behalf of the staff I would like to wish you all a safe and peaceful Easter and we will see you all again on 

Tuesday 26th April.  

 

Thanks and God bless, 

Mr L Anderson 

The following after school clubs will be on offer after the Easter holidays. There are still places available 

for all clubs with the exception of Cricket and Good Good Grub Club. You can book places via the school 

app and make payment via Parentpay.  

St. Anne’s Catholic Primary School in the Community 

On Monday 18th May we will be holding a coffee morning for families. The focus is on 

Autism Spectrum Condition (ASC) and will be delivered by Paul Davenport, the Autism 

Advisory Teacher for Knowsley. Please contact the school office to book a place on what 

is sure to be a very informative workshop.  



St Anne’s Catholic Primary School in the Parish   

 

Collective Worship focus when we return is: Celebration St 

George 

Our RE Focus:  Pentecost—Serving 

St Anne pray for us and our school. St Agnes pray for us.  

Collective Worship  

Our Collective Worship focus this week was Easter                
Celebrations. Collective Worship Celebrations continued in the 
lead up to Easter with families joining us so we could pray           
together.    

Our St Anne’s Catholic Primary School child focus when we return is: Independence 

CAFOD Collection 

Throughout Lent we are collecting small/loose change for CAFOD. Each 
class has a collection box and children will be encouraged to bring in small 
change (1p, 2p, 5p or 10p) to raise money.  

 

 

School Uniform 

 

Summer Uniform 

When we return after the Easter break children may wear Summer Uniform which consists 

of: 

Early Years 

Shorts or tracksuit bottoms 

Red polo shirt with sweater or cardigan 

Black shoes—no laces please 

 

Rest of school 

Grey shorts & white polo shirt or red / white checked dress (knee length)  

Red jumper / cardigan / fleece  

Grey socks with grey shorts / White socks with checked dress  

Black shoes Red coat with school badge  

 

 



Date Event 

April  

Wednesday 13th April  School Closes for Easter Holidays @ 1.30pm 

Friday 15th April  Good Friday 

Sunday 17th April  Easter Sunday 

Saturday 23rd April  St George’s Day 

Monday 25th April  INSET DAY – SCHOOL CLOSED TO CHILDREN 

Tuesday 26th April  
School reopens for Summer Term @ 8.40am wear 
extra red for St George’s Day 

Tuesday 26th April Class Group Photographs 

Wednesday 27th –29th April Year 5 Residential to Colomendy 

May  

Friday 6th May  
KS1 Florence Nightingale Living History Day 
(fancy dress)  

Monday 9th May— 12th May Y6 SATS Week 

Thursday 19th May  Year 4 Reconciliation in Church  

Saturday 21st May  
First Holy Communions – St Agnes’ Church two 
sessions  

Dates for Your Diary 

School Dinners 

Week commencing Monday 25th April we will be on week 1 of our new school dinner 

menu, which can be viewed on the app or school website:  

http://stannesprimaryknowsley.co.uk/about-us/school-meals-menu/ 

SATs Week 

SATs week for Year 6 takes place on Monday 9th May— 12th May. Please ensure children are in school 
for these dates.  

Playground Improvements 

The hot topic on the school playground at the moment is the need for an improvement to the  
playground itself. In a bid to raise some much needed funds to go towards improving the facilities, 
some of the teaching staff, governors and parents are challenging themselves to run the Liverpool 
Spring 10k in Sefton Park on the 1

st
 May. 

  
The children have come up with some great ideas about what they would like to see in the       

recreation areas and it would be great to help make some of them a reality.  

HOW CAN I HELP? 
1. If you can spare a couple of pound, then please donate to our Just Giving page.  
2. Sharing the Just Giving link with your network will also go a long way to spreading our        
message 
Why not come and show your support on the day. Details of the race can be found 
at merseyraces.co.uk 
  
WANT TO GET INVOLVED? 
It would be great to see some more parents, and even children, get involved. There is a kids 
event, 5k and 10k races taking place, so why not challenge yourself and help raise a little bit of 
money along the way? 
If you would like to find out more information, then please 

email luke.mcgovern@stannesprimaryknowsley.co.uk 

http://merseyraces.co.uk/
mailto:luke.mcgovern@stannesprimaryknowsley.co.uk

